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 Happy December Anniversaries  

12/12 Wes & Laura Fisbeck 
12/23 Ron & Donna Wentzel 

Greetings Concordia Friends and Family! Blessings upon you!  
 
May the Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit 
be with you!  
 
It has been a month since Pastor Craig and Sheryl departed for their new journey and our prayers are with them as they 
explore this exciting time. I know that we here at Concordia still miss them dearly as we consider who we will call to fill 
the vacancy. We are in prayer as the call committee is seeking and investigating our new pastor. We know that God is/has 
prepared the right man for this very important position just as He has prepared us to receive him. 
 
At the beginning of my second month here at Concordia and we are in the midst of Advent, I am so blessed to be here and 
am comforted in the way each of you has welcomed me and made me fill at home. This Sunday is the 2nd Sunday of Ad-
vent, and I am excited for the continuation of our Sunday theme of “The Postures of Advent” and the Wednesday theme of 
“Three Actions of Advent”. May we as a church family and body of Christ be present in this season and excitedly antici-
pate the arrival of Jesus! 
I pray that each of you had a blessed, family and friend Thanksgiving centered on Jesus. As Christmas quickly approaches, 
I continue to pray that as we get ever busier, we do not leave Jesus out of our planning, our celebrations and out thoughts. I 
pray that each of us makes the time to spend with Jesus, in quiet devotion time as well as with family and friends as we 
celebrate the coming Christ Child and excitedly await His return! 
 
Don’t forget to mark your calendars as our Advent Suppers/Services are on Wednesdays continue with, December 7th and 
14th and please do not forget to join with us for Christmas Caroling on December 21st! It’s going to be a blast! 
I would like to thank the Elders, the Council, and members here once again at Concordia for the continued support and 
warmth I feel as I continue as you pastor. Your continued support and confidence make me know that this is where God 
has brought me and makes me feel so welcome, Thank you! I am excited to see how God will continue to grow and stretch 
us in the coming months!  
 
Last Sunday’s New Testament reading (2 Peter 3:8-18) reminds us that Jesus is coming back in God’s own time. We do 
not know when, but Peter here tells us that God’s time and out time are completely different. The key here is to not go to 
sleep or become discouraged because He has not come. Even though we think He should. There will come a time when 
everything we know about this world will disappear and a New Heaven and a New Earth will appear. How do we know 
this? Because Jesus said so. It is going to happen as assuredly as the sun will rise tomorrow it is going to happen! It is our 
duty and position to be in excited anticipation, awaiting Jesus’ return and to be active in our faith drawing ever closer to 
Him and to be the light on a hillside, the beacon pointing to Jesus, our Lord, our Savior, and our Redeemer. Amen! 
 
My prayer is that we stay connected and engaged with God the Father through His Word (God the Son), in prayer (God the 
Holy Spirit), and in fellowship with His community. Amen! 
 
God’s Love and Blessings be ever abundant in your lives! May the peace that surpass all understand be the comfort you 
enjoy this season and all seasons of your lives! Amen! 
 
Pastor Dennis 

Happy December Birthdays  

12/01 Judy Sherrod  12/20 Ben Brafield  
12/02 Jeff Oamek  12/21 Raya Duryea 
12/07 Niklas Malacinski 12/22 Brad Nelson 
12/08 Nancy Mayer  12/28 Rebecca Duryea 
12/09 Melanie Scheer 12/30 Amari Thompson 
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